
Public Service Announcement from the Enrollment Program 
 
On Wednesday, August 5, 2020, the Tohono O’odham Legislative Council 
approved Resolution no. 20-244, Approving the Master List for the 2020 
Non-Gaming Per Capita Distribution for Eligible Tohono O’odham Adult 
Members.  The next step in the process is for the Enrollment Program to 
mail out the Adult Verification form and W-9 to claim the per capita payout.  
The Adult Verification form will need to be notarized. The forms will be 
mailed to the address the office currently has on file for you.  
 
 When you receive these forms, please review the documents and follow 
the process on returning the forms back to our office.  The Adult 
Verification form and W-9 will need to be returned through US mail. The 
forms will not be accepted by fax, email, or hand delivery to our office.  
The office is currently still closed to the public.     
 
Should you have any questions please call our office at (520) 383-8700 or 
questions can be emailed to tonenrollment@tonation-nsn.gov 
 
Update:  All the Non-Gaming Per Capita forms were mailed out to all 
members on August 26 & 27, 2020.  The letters were sent to the address 
we currently have on file for you.   
 
If you did not receive a form, please call or email our office to find out if 
your forms were returned.  You will need to submit a change of address 
form, before we are able to mail the form back out to you.   

• The forms for this Non-Gaming Per Capita are currently not available 
on the website.   

• Please return the forms to our office only by mail. 
• You need to return the Adult Verification, W-9, and copy of your 

social security card back to our office for your forms to be complete.  
• If you receive a letter in your mailbox that is not yours, please note 

“return to sender” on the envelope, and put it back in the mail.  
• If you receive a letter for a member of your family that is deceased 

please call our office for further instructions. 
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